COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL COLWINSTON ON MONDAY MAY 8TH 2017 AT 8pm (following AGM)
1. ATTENDANCE

Cllrs:     

E.H. Lewis    (Vice Chair)



T Cook           

                       

C Roach




H Maclehose




W Bellin

           Clerk:               Joanna Howell


Other:

Two members of the public

Apologies:        P Graham-Woollard (Chair), PCSO Stone and County Cllr C Cave          

In the absence of the Chair the Vice Chair Cllr Lewis stepped in to Chair the meeting.  Cllr Bellin who had been absent for the AGM not signed his acceptance of office form and this was witnessed by the Clerk. 
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:  
None at this point
3. PUBLIC SESSION AND MATTERS ARISING 
There were two members of the public present.  One suggested that the new Chair circulate the new Council meeting dates in the next issue of the village magazine.  The other member of the public requested that the Council consider asking the VoG Council for two new litter bins on the road between the crack hill field entrances, in order to try and reduce the amount of rubbish there. 
The Council agreed that it would be a good idea to get some additional bins.

AP Clerk to write to VoG to request new bins.

4. CONSIDERATION OF POLICE MATTERS
PCSO Angela Stone had sent her apologies but had confirmed to the Clerk that there were no crimes to report. 

5. County Councillors Reports 

CC Christine Cave, the new County Councillor for the ward had sent her apologies. 

6. Discussion and decision on process for co-option
There was a discussion regarding the best way to fill the final seat of the Council.  It was felt that this should be advertised as widely as possible in order to attempt to get a possible Councillor who is potentially new to the village or in an area of the village not currently represented. 

AP All Councillors to speak to people who they felt might wish to put themselves forward for co-option.  Clerk to arrange advertising on noticeboards, websites, Facebook and in The Sycamore Tree Inn.

7. Discussion and decision on response to formal complaint re public right of way communication
The correspondence received in relation to the track from the A48 to Season (Green Lane) from Rob Thomas and Gwyn Teague of VoG Council were reviewed.  It was felt that the only possible option left was to formally apply for a Definitive Map Modification Order application. 
AP Clerk to send on application pack to villager who was believed to have knowledge to assist in this application.
Cllr Lewis then queried the progress on the previous definitive map modification order that this Council had submitted. 
AP Clerk to query progress with Mr Teague
8. Discussion and decision needed on letters relating to Attenuation Basin

A next step in relation to the attenuation basin was deferred to the June agenda.
9. Planning Matters 

There were no new planning applications to discuss however the following decisions had been made by the VoG Council and these were noted by this Council.
2016/01462/FUL Ridgebrook, Colwinston: Conversion of garage into Granny Annexe- APPROVED
10. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 
The minutes of the ordinary meeting, which took place on Tuesday 11th April 2017, had been previously circulated by the Clerk. It was proposed by Councillor Roach that the minutes be accepted, there were no other Councillors present who had attended this meeting. Cllr Graham-Woollard had previously agreed the draft minutes. The Minutes were then signed as a true and accurate record by the Chairman and the Clerk. These will be placed on the website in due course. A hard copy will be available if requested. 
11. MATTERS ARISING 
Point 6 - Election – The Council were reminded of the requirement to complete an Election expenses return to the VoG Returning Officer even if it was a nil return.  

Point 9.0 – Western Power Substation- the Council wished for the next steps for this issue to be added to the June meeting agenda.
Point 9.1- Glan Ynys – The Clerk confirmed she had not yet heard from highways regarding whether the property had encroached on the highway. 
Point 9.4- Attenuation Basin – The Council wished for the next steps for this issue to be added to the June meeting agenda.
Point 9.7 – Stones in Stream – Cllr Maclehose had noted that some work had been done regarding removing the kerb stones from the stream, but would check if all the required work had been completed and report back to the Clerk. 
Point 10- Cllr Cook confirmed that he had reviewed the year end bank reconciliation and signed it to show approval. 

Point 11.3 – The Clerk confirmed she had requested that the state of the Vale lanes be brought up in a community liaison meeting. 

AP Clerk to forward on written request to Cllr Roach

12. CLERK’S REPORT 

The Clerks report was reviewed and the following matters discussed: -
Correspondence

08/05/17- Email from OVW re beacons of light

06/05/17-Email from Cllr Graham-Woollard re Japanese Knotweed

05/05/17-Email from VoG Declaration of results 

03/05/17-Email from G Teague re rights of way enquiry 

03/05/17-Email from Zurich – Insurance Renewal 

03/05/17- Email from P Griffiths- Internal Audit report
03/05/17-Email from OVW re National Assembly for Wales’ Expert Panel on Assembly

03/05/17- Email from Cllr Graham-Woollard re Mobile Phone Reception

03/05/17- Email from OVW re national development framework for Wales

03/05/17- Email from OVW re latest bulletin 

01/05/17-Hard copy mins of Special VoG Council meeting 

30/04/17- Email from Cllr Bates re newsletter article 

28/04/17- Email re leaflet on what to do in a powercut

27/04/17- Email from Rob Thomas re response to formal complaint 

26/04/17- Email from VoG Council re Well Being Report

25/04/17- Email from OVW re presentations from April Meeting

25/04/17- Email from Rob Thomas re acknowledgment of formal complaint

21/04/17- Email from Welsh Audit Office re audit fees

21/04/17- Email from VoG re Cabinet Minutes/Agenda 

21/04/17- Email to VoG from Cllr Graham-Woollard re Japanese Knotweed

19/04/17- Email from OVW re AGM Motions 

18/04/17- Email from OVW re Social Media Policy Template 

14/04/17- Email discussion re date of AGM

14/04/17- Email from Cllr Graham-Woollard re Broadband

13/04/17- Email from OVW re new Cllr induction training

12/04/17- Email from VoG re uncontested elections-quorate query

11/04/17- Email from VoG re follow up from Clerks Meeting

10/04/17- Email from OVW re response to White Paper
There was a discussion relating to Cllr Graham-Woollard’s email to the VoG Council regarding Japanese Knotweed.  It was agreed that this Council would follow this up with the VoG Council and NRW.

AP Clerk to follow up this matter
Finance
Funds as of 03/05/2017 £12,848 (cashbook) incl £3,200 lottery grant for Village Book.

Payments to be authorised 

None (Insurance Payment has been authorised previously in meeting).
Receipts – Precept Tranche 1 - £3,000
13. DISCUSSION ON BROADBAND AND MOBILE PHONE RECEPTION

Due to Cllr Graham-Woollard’s absence the item relating to mobile phone reception will be moved to the June agenda. 

Cllr Cook had little to report on the broadband issue as analysis of the data was proving very difficult due to too many variables.  

14. COUNCILLORS REPORTS
a.
Painting of St Michael’s Close – Cllr Roach had been approached by Hafod Housing who was currently painting the houses in St Michael’s Close.  They wish to change the currently wooden windows to PVC in the next calendar year and asked if the Council had any objections.  After a short discussion, it was agreed that this Council had no objection to the plans. 
AP Clerk to put this in writing to Cllr Roach to pass on to Hafod Housing
b.
Training – Cllr Cook queried whether there was a need for training for the new Council.  The Clerk confirmed that there was induction training available for any new Councillors and that all Councillors would be required to attend Code of Conduct training during the autumn. 
c.
Village Information Booklet 
Cllr Roach confirmed that there were only a few outstanding entries for the booklet.  She will put together a mock up for the next meeting.
d. Village Plan

Cllr Maclehose wished to raise the matter of obtaining a village map which could be put in a frame on the village green and would include the names of the houses, in order to make it easier for people to find specific houses. 
AP Clerk to follow up with the VoG on the availability of such a plan

DATE OF NEXT MEETING  

The next meeting of the Community Council will take place on Monday June 19th 2017 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
The meeting was closed at 8.55pm
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

DATE…………………………………………………………………….

SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNTY COUNCIL

 DATE……………………………………………………………………
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